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Future Programs 

Links 

Club Pictures  
Club Facebook Page 
Club Website 
DACdb 
District 5030 Website 

Meeting Location 
 

Seattle Yacht Club 
1807 E Hamlin St. 
Seattle, WA 98112 

 

When:   Every Friday 
 

Lunch:   12:00 - 12:30 pm 
Business: 12:30 - 1:00 pm 
Speaker:    1:00 - 1:30 pm 

 

VISITORS ARE WELCOME 

University District Rotary 

Club Bulletin 
 

 

Wednesday, July 24, 2019 

PH: (206) 542-7070  Dave Spicer, President  PO Box 31125, Seattle, WA 98103 

August 2, 2019 

No meeting, Seafair. 

August 9, 2019 

Club Assembly, 
discussion of 3-year 
club strategic plan 

August 16, 2019 

Dr.  Asqual Getaneuh, 
Director of the 
International 
Community Heath 
Service 

Club Bulletin Deadline 
Monday at 2:00 pm 
Send ads & photos 

in .jpg 
Send material to: 

paulalaschober@gmail.com 

Program for July 26 
.. 

Judith Wasserheit, MD, MPH:  Global Health Issues 

Judith N. Wasserheit, MD, MPH has worked extensively 
at the interface of sexually transmitted infections (STI) 
and HIV clinical-epidemiological research, programs and 
policy in the U.S. and globally.  She is the William H. 
Foege Chair of the Department of Global Health, and 
Professor of Global Health, Professor of Medicine, and 
Adjunct Professor of Epidemiology at the University of 
Washington.  She was the founding chief of the U.S. 
NIH’s STD Research Branch; Director of the U.S. CDC’s 
STD Prevention Program, and Director of the HIV 
Vaccine Trials Network, the largest global clinical trials 

platform evaluating preventive HIV vaccines.   

Her research has included one of the first laparoscopic studies of pelvic inflammatory 
disease etiology conducted in the US; the first population-based study of the 
prevalence and etiologic spectrum of sexually transmitted infections among rural 
women in the Indian subcontinent; and research on the interrelationships between 
sexually transmitted infections and contraceptive practices in other parts of the 
developing world, including Bangladesh, Egypt, and Indonesia.  Dr. Wasserheit has also 
worked in Colombia, Kenya, Thailand and Zambia.  Her development of the concept of 
epidemiological synergy between HIV infection and other sexually transmitted 
infections has had a major influence on HIV prevention policy and programs around the 
world. Currently, in addition to ongoing work on STI/HIV interactions, her research 
focuses on human papillomavirus (HPV) infection and cervical cancer elimination and 
on integrated systems approaches to pandemic disease preparedness and global health 
security. 

Dr. Wasserheit has broad experience working successfully with national and 
international agencies, governments, and colleagues on sexually transmitted infections 
and HIV research, policy and programmatic issues.  She has led or served on numerous 
World Health Organization and UNAIDS committees and advisory groups.  Her many 
honors include the U.S. DHHS Presidential Meritorious Rank Award, the Infectious 
Diseases Society of America’s Edward E. Kass Award, and the American Social Health 
Association’s Presidential Award.  She is a member of the National Academy of 

Medicine (formerly the Institute of Medicine) of the National Academies of Science, a 
Fellow in the American College of Physicians, a Paul Rogers Society Global Health 
Research Ambassador, a founding member and past chair of the Consortium of 
Universities for Global Health, and in 2009 was the London School of Hygiene and 
Tropical Medicine’s Heath Clark Endowed Lecturer.  She is a member of the American 
Epidemiological Society and the Johns Hopkins Society of Scholars. 

 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/32165293@N02/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rotary-Club-of-the-University-District-Seattle/128505537182229
http://www.udrotary.org
http://www.directory-online.com/Rotary
http://rotarydistrict5030.org/
https://www.facebook.com/SeattleYachtClub
mailto:Paula.Laschober@seattle.gov
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Ellen Frick has been 
proposed for club 
membership by Ezra 
Teshome. 

Ellen is a registered 
professional engineer in 
Washington.  She 
currently works as a 
documentary film maker 

of NGO activities and owns Wall Fly Films 
(www.wallflyfilms.com, business email 
wallflyfilms@gmail.com).   

Ellen has traveled to Africa to make films about 
Rotary projects, including polio inoculation and, most 
recently, eco-toilets in Rwanda.  The latter will soon 
be available on Rotary International’s water and 
sanitation site (www.porttownsendrotary.org/eco-
toilet.htm). 

Originally from Buffalo, New York, Ellen is a graduate 
of UCLA and the University of Washington, with 
bachelor’s degrees in Geology and Civil Engineering.  
She also holds a certificate in documentary film 
making from the University of Washington. 

Ellen has been a member of the Port Townsend 
Rotary Club since 2002.  She has recently moved to 
Seattle and lives in West Seattle.  She enjoys sports 
and community activities.  Her email address is 
ellenfrick@me.com and her cell phone is 206-218-
4749. 

Doug Frick has also been 
proposed for club 
membership by Ezra 
Teshome. 

Doug was born and raised 
in California, moved to 
Delaware, spent 15 years 
in Texas, and then  moved 
to Washington.  

He retired in 2014 after serving ten years as the 
Development Engineering Manager of Kitsap 
County’s Department of Community Development.  
Before taking the position with Kitsap County, he 
started an environmental company, sold it, retired (in 
2002), then tried film making for a couple years. 

Doug holds a B.S. in Geology from the University of 
Delaware and an M.A. in Geology from the University 
of Missouri-Columbia.  He was a consulting hydro-
geologist for 25 years.   

Doug’s community memberships include the 
Mountaineers Foundation, where he is a Board 
member, the Hazel Wolf Environmental Film 
Network, the Mountaineer Players (theater), and the 
Northwest Singers.  His special interests include 
water supply, sanitation and infrastructure.  His 
hobbies are sailing, petanque, golf and travel. 

Doug lives in West Seattle.  His email address is 
douglasfrick@yahoo.com and his cell phone is 206-
595-9068. 

Club Board Approves Applications for New Club Members at July 15 Meeting 

Farewell to Former Club Members 

Club members terminated as of June 30, 2019, included Michelle Chung Chou, Maria Johnson, Ed Raftis, 
Tiffany Whitehurst, Glenn Coates, Lawrie Payne, and Bud Saxberg.  All were active club members and will 
be missed.  As of the end of June, our club had 98 members and 9 honorary members. 

Firesides/Potlucks Coming Back!   

This coming Friday, there will be sign-up sheets on each table so members can offer their houses, apartments, patios 
or back yards to host fellow Rotarians and partners or friends at small group dinners with good conversation.   Once 
again, Marion Klein-Pfeiffer has volunteered to coordinate (marionklein@comcast.net, 425-773-0832).   

How it works:   Host offers home and date.  Marion announces general location and puts out sign-up sheets for the 
number of guests that can be accommodated.  Host provides main dish.  Guests bring side dishes.  Marion 
coordinates potluck contributions and lets attendees know the exact address and host name just before the event. 
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Upcoming Club Activities and Deadlines 

NOW It’s time to update our club roster!  Please send 
new contact information or photos to Judy 
Lovelace at judyll555@aol.com. 

July 24 6:15-8:30 pm.  “The Secret Life of Muslims, “ 
Women’s University Club, 1105 6th Ave., 
Seattle.  Tickets: https://www.eventbrite.com/
e/secret-life-of-muslins-screening-panel-
discussion-tickets-62241719659?aff+ebdssbea. 

 Sponsored by District 5030 Peacebuilders. 

July 27 9:00-12 noon.  Rotary First Harvest  work party 
at Food Lifeline, 815 S. 96th St., Seattle. 

Aug 8 5:00-9:00 pm.  Solid Ground’s Food Truck Taste 
Off 2019.  Location:  Hangar at Magnuson Park, 
6310 NE 74th St, Seattle.  Info:  www.solid-
ground.org. 

Aug 10 8:30-11:00 am.   Rotary First Harvest Packing 
Party, Northwest Harvest Warehouse, 22220 
68th Ave. S., Kent.  Register at 
www.firstharvest.org. 

Sept 15 Deadline for District 5030 matching grant 
applications.  Info at www.5030grants.com. 

Oct 10  4:00 pm.  Volunteers needed to serve dinner at 
Ronald McDonald House.  Contact Rick Reimer, 
206-550-8259 or rreimer@windermere.com. 

 

Club Board Approves Strategic Plan 

At the July 15, 2019, club board meeting a three-year 
strategic plan for our club was approved.  It will be 
presented to club members at our regular lunch meeting 
on August 9.  That meeting will also be a Club Assembly, 
with the strategic plan being the principal topic of 
discussion. 

The strategic plan 
was developed 
based on the ideas 
developed at the 
Club Planning 
Retreat held last 
May 4.  That 
retreat was 
facilitated by Lisa 
Latchford and attended by more than 40 club members. 

A result of the retreat was a statement of our club 
purpose:  We the University District Rotary Club exist to fill 
unmet community and world needs by combining our 
diverse talents and skills to be positive agents for change.  
We are BETTER TOGETHER! 

The strategic plan has three focus areas:  
         >Our Club         >Our Community        >Our World 

All members are encouraged to attend August 9, so we 
can have the maximum input about ways we can actualize 
our strategic goals. 


